CURRENT INTRODUCTION NUMBER:

Int. No. 815
PRIME SPONSORS:

Council Member Lander
TITLE:  

A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to expanding the right to truthful information under the city human rights law and giving employers and principals a cause of action for discrimination against their employees and agents 

BILL SUMMARY:

This plain language summary is for informational purposes only and does not substitute for legal counsel. For more information, you should review the full text of the bill, which is available online at legistar.council.nyc.gov.

The New York City Human Rights Law (“HRL”) bars real estate brokers and salespeople from lying about the availability of housing, land, or commercial space for a discriminatory reason, a protection sometimes called a “right to truthful information.” This bill would broaden or incorporate a right to truthful information for a variety of activity covered by the HRL, including: the availability and terms and conditions of sale or lease for housing, land, or commercial space; admission to or membership in a Multiple Listing Service or similar organizations; lending; employment; and access to public accommodations, which include many providers of goods and services, including restaurants, stores, and even some government entities.  

This bill would also give principals and employers a cause of action when they are harmed by discrimination against their agents or employees, as long as the discrimination happened while the agent or employee was working for the principal or employer. 

CODE SECTIONS AFFECTED:

· Amends Administrative Code § 8-102(17) 
· Adds Administrative Code § 8-102(30)
· Amends Administrative Code § 8-107 (1), (2), (4), (5), (9), (10), (11), (21) 
· Amends Administrative Code § 8-107.1 (2)
· Amends Administrative Code § 8-502
EFFECTIVE DATE:

120 days after the law is enacted
NOTE: When reading the full text of the bill online at legistar.council.nyc.gov, language that is enclosed by [brackets] is proposed to be removed, and language that is underlined is proposed to be added.
